DERRY TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISOR

Minutes, May 2, 2017 Regular Meeting 7:00 p.m.
The regular meeting of the Derry Township Board of Supervisors was called to order in the
Municipal Building at 5321 Route 982, Derry, PA at 7:00 p.m. and the Pledge of Allegiance was
recited..

Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by James Prohaska to adjourn the previous
meeting.
Voting: David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes

Members present were: Vincent DeCario, David Slifka, and James Prohaska-Supervisors; and
Nathaniel Boring, Solicitor

Announcements: Burning Schedule only Tuesday, Thursday, and Saturday from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m.

Recycling containers may be used for recycling only. Trash is not to be placed
in these containers.

The meeting was opened to the public for comments:
Sergeant Maher of the State Police gave a statement of the ongoing activities in Derry Township
in his division (Everything north of Route 22, incl.) A discussion about paying for State Police
services was held.

Tom Shaffer asked about the demolition of the house on St. Clair St. A discussion was held.

Gayle Zagar asked about the progress of the sewage system at Keystone Campgrounds. Nothing
has been said at this point.

Al Magnone of Brenizer had questions about recreational burning. Terry Giannini explained the
parameters of the ordinance. A discussion was held.

Martin Kissel, Mike Moore, and Joe Tommasini presented a petition against the closing of
Millwood road.

Jim Schultheis suggested an ordinance modification about fencing. A discussion was held.

Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by David Slifka to approve Minutes of
April 4, 2017.
Voting: David Slitka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes

Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by James Prohaska to approve the Payroll of
April 6 and 20, 2017 for payment.
Voting: David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes

Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by David Slifka to approve the bills of
April 5, 19, and 21, 2017 for payment.
Voting: David Slitka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes

Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by James Prohaska to approve the Treasurer’s
Report for April 2017.



Voting: David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes

Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by James Prohaska to accept the road materials
bid by COG and award to the lowest bidders.
Voting: David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes

Motion was made by David Slitka and seconded by James Prohaska to hire part-time summer
recreation help as needed and set the rate of pay between $8.25 and $9.25 per hour plus
mileage.

Voting: David Slitka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes

Motion was made by James Prohaska and seconded by David Slifka to recess until Tuesday,
June 6, 2017 at 7 p.m.
Voting: David Slifka-yes, James Prohaska-yes, and Vincent DeCario-yes





